CASE STUDY
Virtual Insight Days, Somerset NHS Foundation Trust





Purpose
We initially offered Virtual Insight Days as way to engage with young
people whilst physical visits and placements were not possible. We found
that there are many advantages to virtual careers events, such as
participants not needing to arrange travel to the employer, and we will
continue to run Virtual Insight Days even when physical events restart.
Our experience of working with Speakers for Schools has been incredibly
positive and has enabled participants to discover a range of NHS careers.

How did you do it?
We offered insight events of 3 hours with a focus on a specific career or
group of careers. Each session was split into 10 minutes talks, followed by
5 minutes for a Q&A, with a break halfway through the session. Our
speakers shared their personal career journeys, which prompted lots of
well considered questions from the participants. The virtual platform
enabled us to offer a unique experience, with a wider range of speakers
from across the Trust than would be possible at an in-person event.



Challenges and solutions



Results

One challenge that we encountered was around the use of sector specific
terminology, such as Allied Health Professions (AHPs). We found that it
was important to phrase the name and description of the event in a way
that made the content clear to the target audience. We also encountered
concerns about using the virtual platform from volunteers. This was
overcome by assigning a colleague to facilitate the event, who supported
speakers, and managed timings and the questions submitted for Q&As.

We received positive feedback from both participants and volunteers.
Following our Virtual Nursing Insight, 62% of participants said that they
were more interested in a career in nursing than before the session. We
also ran a Healthcare Science Insight and participants' comments show
that they learned a lot from the session and found it to be worthwhile.
Our volunteers also enjoyed the experience, were impressed by the
questions asked, and many have since supported other careers events.

